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Badgerland F100’s Truck Club 
Honoring trucks from 1948-1972 

 
The Club Website is:  www.badgerlandf100s.com 
 
Current Club Officers* 
 
President*  Mike Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 
   Phone (608) 274-6257  mikeconnor@charter.net 
 
Vice President* Dave Farmer – 205 N. Marietta Street, Verona, WI 53593 
   Phone (608) 845-6104 fordee8@yahoo.com 
 
Secretary*  Rick Pribbenow – 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 
   Phone (608) 643-2544 riknroz@charter.net 
 
Treasurer*  Chris Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 
   Phone (608) 274-6257 mikeconnor@charter.net 
 
Newsletter Editor Rick Pribbenow – 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 
   Phone (608) 643-2544 riknroz@charter.net 
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Rick Pribbenow, 206 Maple Street, Sauk City, WI 53583 or email them to riknroz@charter.net 
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Club Meetings/Functions 
February 19 – World of Wheels in Milwaukee (see more inside) 
February 26 – Christmas Party at Mason’s Pub & Grill in Prairie du Sac, WI 
March 19 – Winter Banquet at Prairie du Sac Town Hall, Hwy 12, Prairie du Sac, WI 
April – Dean Malin will host – place to be determined 
May 7 – Boondocker’s Car Show in Concord, WI 
June – Scott Jackson to host-details at a later date 
July –  
August –  
September – Dash to the Dells 22 September 16 & 17-no official club meeting 
October –  
November –  
December – No official club meeting 
 

Birthdays 
February    March 
2/06 Cindy Favor    3/01 Barb Eschler 
2/07 Melissa Bokath    3/01 Eric Masters 
2/09 Jeff Mundt   3/05 Rachel Schneider 
2/14 Gary Mahloch   3/06 Rick Linskens 
2/15 Jeananne Clark  3/07 Jerad Fedkenheuer 
2/17 Chris Connor   3/09 Sandra Berg 
2/20 Julie Zeien   3/25 Sadie Schneider 
2/24 June Rodriguez   3/26 Brandon Stuckman 
     3/29 Don Clark 
     3/31 Jean Hilgers       
     3/31 Mark Pofahl 
 

Congratulations! 
Congratulations go out to Brandon & Emily Stuckman from Portland, 
Oregon on the birth of their first child Otto Brandon Stuckman.  Otto was 
born December 29th and weighed 8lbs. 1oz. and was 19.5 inches long.  
The proud grandparents are Paul and Julie Zeien.  The Stuckman’s are 
doing well and adjusting to their new family.  
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Car & Truck Shows/Swap Meets 2011 
Note:  Please contact the Editor if you have any show information you would like posted in the newsletter. 
February 
2/11-2/20 Chicago Auto Show – McCormick Place – Chicago, IL 
2/18-2/20 World of Wheels at State Fair Park - West Allis, WI 
2/20  Auto Swap Meet, County Expo Center, 4931 Expo Drive, 8am-2pm, - Manitowoc, WI 
2/25-2/27 World of Wheels at River Center – St. Paul, MN 
2/26-3/6 Greater Milwaukee Auto Show – Milwaukee, WI 
2/27  Greater Milwaukee Swap Meet – West Bend, WI 
March 
3/4-3/6  World of Wheels – Rosemont, IL 
3/20  Fondy Auto Parts Swap Meet – Fond du Lac Fair Grounds – Fond du Lac, WI 
3/27  40th Annual Auto/Truck Swap Meet – Duquoin, IL 
April 
4/29-5/1 Spring Jefferson Swap Meet/Car Show, 6am-5pm – Jefferson, WI 
4/29-4/30 Vintage Torquefest – Maquoketa, IA 
May 
5/1  J.C. Whitney Car Show – LaSalle, IL 
5/6-5/7  Boondocker’s Street Rods 34th Annual Car Show – Concord, WI 
5/12-5/14 F-100 Supernationals – Pigeon Forge, TN 
5/14  35th Wonewoc Old Fashioned Days - Wonewoc, WI 
5/20-5/22 Goodguys Nashville Nationals @ Titan Stadium - Nashville, TN 
5/21-5/22 Dells Automotion at Noah’s Ark, 8am-5pm – WI Dells, WI 
5/22  WI Early Mustangers All Ford Show & Swap – Cudahy, WI 
June 
6/4-6/11 Hot Rod Power Tour 2011 – Starts in Cocoa Beach, FL, Valdosta, GA, Montgomery, AL, 

Nashville, TN, Indianapolis, IN, Muskegon, MI and ends in Detroit, MI 
ND Flatlander’s Rod Run – Pontiac, IL 
6/11 Hunnert Car Heads Up Nostalgia Drag Racing, Great Lakes Dragway – Union Grove, WI 
6/11 6th Annual Scrap Drive, 1965 & older, Boone County Fairgrounds – Belvedere, IL 
ND 30th Midwest F-100 Nationals/ Twin City F-100’s – Clear Lake, IA 
6/17-6/19 Back to the 50’s – MSRA, Minnesota State Fairgrounds – St. Paul, MN 
6/18-6/19 Wizards of Rods 28th Annual Fun Run – Warrens, WI 
6/22  21st Annual Rods-N-Relics Car Show, 8am-5pm – Upper Lime Kiln Park, Grafton, WI 
6/23-6/25  The Great Smoky Mountain F-100 Run – Pigeon Forge, TN 
6/25  28th Annual F-100 Western Nationals – Anaheim, CA 
6/25  Saturday in the Park Car Show – Angell Park, Sun Prairie, WI 
6/26  Cruzin’ Portage Car Show, 8am-3pm – Veteran’s Memorial Field – Portage, WI 
6/26  O-Town Showdown, Jaycee Park, N. Oak St., 9-4, - Oregon, WI 
July 
7/1-7/3  Goodguys Heartland Nationals @ Iowa State Fairgrounds – Des Moines, IA 
7/2  George Barris/Volo Auto Museum Car Show – Volo, IL 
7/2  New Lisbon Am. Legion Post 110 Car Show, 8am, Hwy 80 – New Lisbon, WI  (rain date 7/3) 
7/4  Deforest Auto Show – Fireman’s Park, Deforest, WI 
ND  Annual Armory All Car Show by WI Army National Guard – Madison, WI 
7/10  Blanchardville Car Show – Blanchardville, WI 
ND  Witwen 4th of July Parade – Witwen, WI 
7/7-7/10 Iola Old Car Show & Swap Meet – Iola, WI 
7/8-7/10 Goodguys PPG Nationals @ Ohio Expo Center – Columbus, OH 
7/8-7/10 24th Annual Ozarks Run/Show-Me F-100’s – Branson, MO 
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Car & Truck Shows/Swap Meets 2011 
ND  Ballweg Ford Annual Car Show – Sauk City, WI  
7/16  Reedsburg Classic Car Show & Swap Meet, Nishan Park – Reedsburg, WI 
7/17  Annual Hot Rod Sunday, Free Methodist Church, 8am – La Farge, WI 
ND  Edgerton Tobacco Heritage Days Car & Truck Show – Edgerton, WI 
ND  Friends of East Troy Airport Fly-In/Drive-In – East Troy, WI 
ND  Tired Iron Promotions Swap Meet & Car Show – Edgerton, WI 
ND  Hospice Alliance Car Show – Kenosha, WI 
7/23  10th Annual Fox Lake Firefighters Car Show & Swap – Fox Lake, WI 
7/31  Deerfield Rod & Gun Club Car Show, Deerfield, WI 
August 
8/6-8/7  Elkhorn Swap Meet/Car Show, 6am-5pm – Elkhorn, WI 
ND  Lodi All Stop Travel Plaza Car Show & Cruise, Hwy 60 & I-90/94 – Lodi, WI 
ND  Riverfest Auto Show – Watertown, WI 
ND  32nd Annual Car Show in the Park, 8am-3:30pm – Frame Park, Waukesha, WI 
8/12-8/14 Goodguys Chicagoland Nationals – Joliet, IL 
8/12-8/13 Symco Shakedown Traditional Hot Rod Show, Symco, WI 
8/13  Walworth County Annual Poker Run Car Show – Lake Geneva, WI 
8/13  Annual Coffee Break Festival Car Show – Stoughton, WI 
ND  5th Annual O’Reilly Auto Parts Car Show & Swap Meet, Rockford Speedway, Rockford, IL 
8/20  Spring Green Car Show, 8-4, Downtown Spring Green, Spring Green, WI 
8/20  Woodward Dream Cruise – Detroit, MI 
ND  Platoon Run XXIII – Tomah, WI 
8/27  Annual VFW Post 8483 Car Show, 8-4, 5337 Cty Hwy CV – Madison, WI 
September 
9/2-9/4  Goodguys Speedway Nationals @ Kansas Speedway – Kansas City, KS 
9/3  Pardeeville Car Show – Pardeeville, WI 
9/4  Central Illinois All Truck Show – Peoria, IL 
9/10-9/11 Dodge County Swap Meet (Sat/Sun) & Car Show (Sun) – Beaver Dam, WI 
9/11  Reedsburg Fall Festival Car Show, Sacred Heart Parish - Reedsburg, WI 
9/16-9/17 22nd Dash to the Dells & 8th Unofficial Panel Nationals – WI Dells, WI 
9/16-9/18 Goodguys Speedway Nationals @ Indianapolis Motor Speedway – Indianapolis, IN 
9/18  Beloit Autorama Car Show – Beloit, WI 
9/23-9/25 Fall Jefferson Swap Meet/Car Show, 6am-5pm – Jefferson, WI 
ND  Geneva Lake Classic Car Rally, Lake Geneva, WI 
ND  Bailey’s Harbor Autumnfest Annual Car Show – Bailey’s Harbor, WI 
October 
10/8  Hunnert Car Pile-Up – Decatur, IL 
ND  Annual Downtown West Allis Classic Car Show, 6:30am-3pm – West Allis, WI 
10/28-10/30 Goodguys Southeastern Nationals @ Lowe’s Motor Speedway – Charlotte, NC 
 
**ND – no date yet 
 
The following websites have more information and show locations: 
www.oldride.com/events/wisconsin.html  www.wisconsincollectorcar.com 
www.carshowguide.com    www.carshownews.com 
www.carshowstoday.com    www.hubcapcafe.com 
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The January Meeting Minutes 
The January meeting took place at Reverend Jim’s in Madison, WI.  We had 23 adults, 6 
children and due to the time of year, 0 custom trucks.  Mike & Chris Connor hosted the meeting 
which started with a fun outing to Matt Kenseth’s Racing Museum in Cambridge, WI.  From 
there we went to Reverend Jim’s place for really good bar food and our meeting.  We really 
enjoyed the day.  Thanks Mike & Chris for hosting.  
 
The meeting was called to order at 1:52PM. 
 
Reports from Officers 
 
Secretary – Rick read the minutes from the November meeting. 
  
Treasurer/Membership – Chris reported the club’s checkbook balance.  There are no new 
members at this time.  Chris passed around a photo of member Jim Krebsbach and his F-100.  
Membership dues are due.  
 
Vice President – Dave said Mark, Linda Pofahl Holly’s dad, was diagnosed with cancer.  Please 
keep Mark in your thoughts and prayers.  February 19th is the Milwaukee World of Wheels Car 
Show and those of us who want to go will be meeting at Todd Showers house starting at 
10:30am.  We will have some lunch, etc. and then carpool to the show.  A full description of 
what’s happening will be in the newsletter.  Discount tickets are available from O’Reilly’s Auto 
Parts or call Dave Farmer. 
 
President – Mike asked for any old business to be discussed. 
 
OLD BUSINESS  
 
Mike asked if anyone needed thank you letters/artwork for Dash 21 – no one. 
  
Mike asked for any other old business – hearing none we moved to new business. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Mike asked Chris to update us on Dash 22.  Chris said the contract with The Great Wolf Lodge is 
fairly the same as last year.  Some of the conditions changed like:  they pay all rentals and we 
will need to pay for any room nights not filled per the contract (last year we had 158 room 
nights total).  We need to fill 125 room nights (80% of last year) not to be charged extra.  Room 
rate is the same as last year at $104.00/night plus taxes.  Food vending remains the same.  Mike 
mentioned the cruise to Slack’s Jelly Farm and told us about the death of one of the owners, 
Mark Slack.  Mike also mentioned the club sent a memorial to Wally’s family for the recent 
passing of his mother, Helen Zeien.  Mike asked Rick to tell us about Ruthanne Koeshall who has 
recently decided to sell her home and custom truck and move to Henderson, NV and start 
traveling more with a long-time friend.  It was mentioned that membership dues are due now – 
see Chris or send her your check to re-new.  Mike reminded us that February 26th is the club 
Christmas Party and the Winter Banquet is March 19th.  Get ready for both it should be fun. 
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The January Meeting Minutes…continued 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
We took a slight intermission and Rick Linskens raffled off a large box of brats – 5 different flavors.  
All proceeds to be given as a donation to the club. 
 
We came back and Mike asked if anyone wanted to open nominations.  Dean accepted and 
nominated Dave Farmer for Vice President – seconded by Rick Linskens.  Then Dave Farmer 
nominated Todd Showers for Vice President – seconded by Dean Malin.  Julie Farmer 
nominated Mike Connor for President – seconded by Todd Showers.  Dave Farmer nominated 
Rick Pribbenow for Secretary but Rick declined at this time.  He then nominated Wally Zeien for 
Secretary – seconded by Floyd Johnson.  Then Dean Malin nominated Chris Connor for 
Treasurer – seconded by Julie Farmer.  Mike asked for any other nominations.  Hearing none 
Shari Showers moved to close nominations – seconded by Mark Berg & Ken Williams.  All were in 
favor. 
 
Mike gave a thank you to Greg Masters, Ruthanne Koeshall and Linda Holly for the newsletter 
articles giving all of us some interesting stuff to read.  Keep sending Rick stuff to use.  Mike also 
wanted to thank all of our advertisers and encourages the club to buy from them.  Next 
meeting we will open up nominations again.  The Winter Banquet is fast approaching, so start 
making lots of those fun awards.  And, think about being a chairperson for the show.  Julie 
Farmer volunteered for the Registration Chair.  We need a Door Prize Chair soon so we can start 
sending out the beg letters.  Think about it. 
 
Dean will see about hosting April’s meeting – he already has something up his sleeve.  And, 
Mike says the May meeting will be at the Boondocker’s Car Show. 
 
Floyd Johnson won the box of brats – Rick & Lisa raised a total of $55.00 for the club as a 
donation.  Thanks! 
 
Rick mentioned that Wally & Julie now have a new grandson, Otto Brandon Stuckman.  His 
parents are Brandon & Emily Stuckman of Portland, Oregon.  Congratulations.  Details in the 
newsletter. 
 
Mike asked for any other new business – hearing none, we moved to adjourn. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Chris Connor - seconded by both Rick & Lisa Linskens.  All were in favor. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 2:50PM. 
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The January Meeting…continued 

 
Badgerland F-100’s members at the Matt Kenseth Museum in Cambridge, WI 
************************************************************************************************************* 

Club Dues: 
Membership Dues – It’s That Time of Year Again 

 
Annual membership dues of $20 are due by January 31, 2011.  Unless you are a Lifetime 
Member, please forward your checks made payable to Badgerland F-100s Ltd. to the club 
Treasurer: 
 
 Chris Connor 
 2315 S Syene Rd. 
 Madison, WI 53711 
 
If you are interested in becoming a Lifetime Member, the cost is $200 and you won’t ever have 
to worry about remembering to send in your annual dues again.  If you are a new member and 
have joined the club at the truck show in September 2010, or since then, and paid $20, then 
your 2011 dues are considered paid.   
 
Remember if you pay your dues after January 31st, you’ll have to pay an additional $2 for each 
month that you are late.   
 
Thanks and hope to see all of you continue to be a part of a really great club! 
 
Chris Connor 
Membership Chair/ Treasurer 
Badgerland F-100s 
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World of Wheels Car Show – February 19th  
(Hosted by Dave Farmer & Todd Showers) 
 
Okay fellow Hot Rodders, here is a chance to get together for some fun!  Todd Showers 
and Dave Farmer (Vice President) will be hosting an excursion to the O’Reilly’s World of 
Wheels at the Wisconsin Expo Center at State Fair Park on February 19th.  Some of the 
featured events are autographs from Henry Winkler/Fonzie from 1-4 (for a fee), 
Spongebob Squarepants from 12-9, Billy the Exterminator from 1-4, and best of all a car 
crush by Bigfoot at 1:00 and 5:00.  I'm sure they will be finding a donor C-word from the 
parking lot.  Admission is $14.00 at the door, but you can purchase advance discount 
tickets for $12.00 at O’Reilly’s Auto Parts stores.  If there is anyone who wants to go, but is 
not close to an O’Reilly’s Auto Parts store, contact Dave and he will buy them for you.  
 
We will gather at Todd's house in the garage at 10:30 and have an early lunch provided 
by Todd and Dave.  Please feel free to bring your beverage of choice and a chair.  
After some food and laughs we will load up and head down in time to see the mighty 
Bigfoot crush its puny victim! There is always a broad selection of vehicles, from show 
class to rats, and somewhere in between.  There will also be a large group of pin stripers 
on hand working on items for the charity auction on Sunday.  The plan after the show is 
still pretty loose.  Some people will have to come back for their vehicles as we will try to 
carpool as much as we can.  I'm certain there will have to be some kind of a post show 
debriefing to evaluate our findings.  It should be a fun gathering filled with bench-racing 
and maybe some motivation to get us through to spring! 
 
Directions: 
Todd & Shari live at W315N885 Highway 83, Delafield, WI 53018.  Their driveway is on the 
right-hand side of the road approximately a 1/2 mile south of I-94 on Hwy 83.  It comes 
up fast (hidden driveway) just after you top the hill.  Watch for fire number # W315N885.  
If you go all the way over the hill, turn around and head back because you missed it. 
 
If you get lost call Dave at (608) 333-7869 or Todd/Shari at # (262) 646-7454. 
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The Christmas Party will be February 26th  
 
The Christmas Party will be held at Mason’s Pub & Grill in Prairie du Sac, WI on Saturday, 
February 26th. 
 
Their address is: 
1920 Prairie Street 
Prairie du Sac, WI  53583 
Phone: (608) 370-6224 
 
Drinks are at 5 PM, Dinner is at 6 PM with gift exchange to follow. 
The restaurant will stay open as long as necessary to accommodate us. 
 
The dinner will be served family style (all you can eat) and the price will be $14.95 per person 
and will include the entrees of Roast Beef & Turkey, salad, potato, veggie, and rolls along with 
milk, coffee, soda and water. 
 
We will be upstairs in a private room with our own bar.   
 
If you are planning on attending this year’s party, please let us know by February 19, 2011.  
Please call Mike or Chris Connor at (608) 274-6257 or email them at mikeconnor@charter.net    
 
The club will once again be paying the tax and tip for the party.  Please be prepared to come 
with either the exact cash for your dinner or bring a check made out to the club for your meal 
cost. 
 
Gift Exchange 
If you are a first timer at the club Christmas party, you may need to know the details of the gift 
exchange.  Each person attending should bring a wrapped gift.  Keep in mind that when we do 
the gift “game”, your gift could go to a man or a woman.  The gift can be just about anything.  
It can be a gag gift, something truck related, something new, something old, something you 
made, or whatever you want it to be.  If you are buying something, we usually suggest not 
spending more than $20.   
 
Everyone is given a number and as we proceed through the numbers, each new person can 
either steal an existing open gift, or open a new wrapped gift… and you can’t have the same 
gift more than once in a round.     
 
MOTELS CLOSE BY 
 
Cedarberry Inn   Skyview Motel   Ganser’s Motel 
855 Phillips Blvd. (Hwy 12)  S9645 U.S. Hwy 12   7433 State Road 188 
Sauk City, WI  53583   Prairie du Sac, WI  53578  Prairie du Sac, WI  53578 
(608)  643-6625   (608)  643-4344   (608)  643-8551 
www.cedarberryinn.com  www.skyviewmotel.net     
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The Winter Banquet will be March 19th! 
The WINTER BANQUET will be Saturday, MARCH 19th starting at 12:00 PM (Noon) at the Prairie du 
Sac Town Hall located at S9903 Hwy. 12, Prairie du Sac, WI 53578. 

 

 
 
Directions: 
From Madison, take Hwy 12 WEST to Sauk City.  Continue through Sauk City on Hwy 12 about 2.5 
miles to the Prairie du Sac Town Hall.  The hall will be on your left. 
 
From the EAST & SOUTH (eastern Wisconsin and Illinois) take Interstate 39/90/94 to exit #119 (Lodi 
- Hwy 60 exit WEST).  Turn right onto Hwy 60 and head WEST to Lodi (about 4 miles).  Go through 
Lodi following Hwy 60 WEST (about 12 miles) to Prairie Du Sac.  At the stop sign on the Wisconsin 
River Bridge, continue going straight (WEST) on Prairie Street to Hwy 12 (landmark will be a John 
Deere dealership at Hwy 12).  Turn left and go about a ¼ mile to the Prairie du Sac Town Hall.  
The hall will be on your right. 
 
From the WEST at Spring Green (Hwy 14), take Hwy 60 EAST to Hwy 12/Sauk City (about 20 miles).  
Turn left onto Hwy 12 and go about a ½ mile to the Prairie du Sac Town Hall. 
 
From the NORTH, take Hwy 12 SOUTH from Interstate 90/94 at Wisconsin Dells though Baraboo to 
Prairie du Sac (about 23 miles).  The Prairie du Sac Town Hall will be on your right about a ¼ mile 
past the John Deere dealership on Hwy 12. 
  
If you get lost en route to the Winter Banquet on Saturday, call Rick at (608) 576-3891. 
 
 
(continued on next page) 
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The Winter Banquet…continued 
As in the past few years, club members Rick & Lisa Linskens of Smoken Pig Express will be 
providing the meats (not yet decided).  All persons attending are being asked to bring a dish to 
pass.  What to bring?  Well, check out the list below.  We will be going by last name.  Notice the 
categories keep changing to mix it up a little. 
 
A-F  bring some sort of side dish  
G-L  bring a type of salad 
M-Z  bring desserts 
 
Remember to bring your own drinks.  (Alcohol is allowed at the town hall.) 
 
Traveling Trophies 
Also, remember to bring your Traveling Trophies from last year.  If you cannot make the Winter 
Banquet, please get your Traveling Trophy to one of the club officers so it may be presented to 
its new owner at the banquet.  The last three years’ recipients are listed below. 
 
Award    2007   2008    2009  
 
Stock Truck   Floyd Johnson Roger McDermott  Scott Jackson 
Custom Truck   Rick Linskens  Greg Masters   Todd & Shari Showers 
Most Improved Truck  Dave Farmer  Jeff Mundt   Wally Zeien 
Truck of the Year   Scott Jackson Ruthanne Koeshall  Wally & Julie Zeien 
Member of the Year   Rick Pribbenow Jeff Mundt   Jeff Mundt 
Family Award  Scott Jackson The Blanchard’s  Jeff & Crystal Mundt 
 
Fun Awards 
And…if you haven’t yet planned to give an award to someone who may have blundered, fell 
on hard luck or whatever this past year, get going.  I’m sure there are a few recognitions this 
year.  This part of the banquet is always entertaining!  Let the award games begin!  (If you are 
new to the club, these awards are given out each year for club members for all sorts of 
reasons.) 
 
Nominations and Voting 
Club officer nomination and voting will take place at the Winter Banquet.  Remember, only 
club members who have paid their dues current will be eligible to vote in the election. 
 
************************************************************************************************************* 
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From The Vice President   
 
Dear fellow enthusiasts, I know it's been a while since you’ve heard from me and I'm 
sure you've enjoyed that.  Well too bad!  Um, I guess that's all I've got.  OK, see you next 
month.  Wait a minute, I can't do that.  Someone once said, “that enough monkeys 
with enough type writers (keyboards for you kids), could write Shakespeare”.    Well 

personally I find Shakespeare a bit long winded and pessimistic, but I love 
monkeys.  How can you watch a monkey ride a dog like a horse and not 
laugh?  I'm sure you can all remember how we all acted and sounded 
like monkeys at the show every time Bob Schulty fired up his blown ‘55.  
As we are hopefully starting to be done with winter, it's time once again 
to get serious about being in the garage.  I know of several guys that are 
working on some new things for this year, me included.  Buck Guthrie has 
located an engine and transmission for the frame he won at the show 

last year and has been considering body options.  New member Mark Berg has picked 
up a '66 and has been busy hunting parts.  Floyd 
Johnson has started to redo his '62, and I have been 
plugging along on my '61.  Even the Prez has been able 
to at least get some decent heat into his shop to try to 
get out on the panel some more.  Speaking of panels, 
our bronze medalist Dean Malin has made some 
considerable progress on his as well.  However, nobody 
has been hitting it harder than Todd Showers.  To date, I 
think he has officially taken more metal out of his truck 
than I have left in mine.  His accomplishments are all the 
more amazing considering he and his wife Shari are raising two children.  How is it he's 
ahead of the curve on trucks, but behind it on kids?  All of us that are done raising 
families should be able to be ahead of his progress.  Todd is a true inspiration and a 
testament to drive, focus, and hard work.  I seem to have gotten quite a bit written for 
not having an idea.  I may not be Shakespeare, but I can surely pass for a monkey. 

 
Dave Farmer, Vice President 
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SEMA/SAN (from Mark Kmetz) 
SEMA Sets July 8th as “Collector Car Appreciation Day” 

Annual Event Acknowledges Importance of Collection and Restoration of Classic Cars 
  

The Specialty Equipment Market Association (SEMA) and its Automotive Restoration 
Market Organization (ARMO) and Hot Rod Industry Alliance (HRIA) Councils announced 
July 8, 2011 as “Collector Car Appreciation Day.”  The date marks the second 
commemoration in what will become an annual event to raise awareness of the vital 
role automotive restoration and collection plays in American society.  SEMA and its 
councils are now working to secure a Congressional resolution to recognize the day’s 
significance.   
  
“Last year, the United States Senate helped launch the first national Collector Car 
Appreciation Day by passing Senate Resolution 513 at our request,” said SEMA Vice 
President of Government Affairs Steve McDonald.  “As a result, thousands of Americans 
gathered at car cruises, parades and other events to celebrate our nation’s 
automotive heritage.  As we move forward, SEMA’s commitment to preserving and 
promoting the automotive restoration industry through its projects and programs is 
evident in this special day.” 
  
S. Res. 513 was sponsored by Congressional Automotive Performance and Motorsports 
Caucus members Senator Jon Tester (D-MT) and Senator Richard Burr (R-NC).  Senators 
Tester and Burr have been strong advocates for the automotive hobby in Washington, 
and the resolution reaffirmed their understanding of the cultural importance of collector 
cars.  The Caucus is an informal, non-partisan group that pays tribute to America’s ever 
growing love affair with the car and motorsports.  The Caucus recognizes the integral 
role collector cars have played in fostering our nation’s appreciation for the 
automobile’s unique historical place in our history.     
  
The SAN will maintain a list of scheduled events to commemorate America’s time-tested 
love affair with the automobile.  Individuals, car clubs and business owners interested in 
publicizing events should contact Mike Dingell, Director, SEMA Action Network (SAN) at 
202/783-6007, ext. 38 or miked@sema.org.  If you are unable to celebrate on July 8th, the 
SAN encourages events to be scheduled throughout the month of July. 
  
Please forward this Alert to your fellow car enthusiasts.  Urge them to join the SAN and 
help defend the hobby! 
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For Sale/Wanted 
(Please notify the editor when your item is sold/found so your ad can be removed.) 

For Sale 
1963 F-100 Unibody, ground up restoration on a super clean NV truck, 327 Chevy with Turbo 350 
trans, Independent Front Suspension with disc brakes, power steering, tilt wheel, 9” rear end, chrome 
reverse wheels with baby moons, dual exhaust, Bruce Horkey Show Deck, metal tonneau cover and 
more - $19,500.00/serious offer.  Call Ruthanne Koeshall @ (608) 921-1838 (WI) 
 
1990 Ford F150 4X4, XLT Lariat, AT, PW, new 302 V8 in ’05 w/20k, dual gas tanks, dual side tool boxes, 
bed liner and new 6 yr. battery 10/10.  Has minor rust on left rear wheel well.  Well maintained-very 
dependable.  Asking $1,800.00 cash/obo.  More info call Mike Kasel (715) 984-2455 (WI) 
 
1955 F-100 steering box, 3 speed column shift and steering wheel.  Has some play but good core-will 
need to be rebuilt - $50.00.  Call Victor Sessoms @ (815) 715-0411 (IL) 
 
1955 F-100 pickup, Oklahoma truck, super clean but missing front fenders and running boards - 
$2,900/obo.  Call Rick Pribbenow @ (608) 643-2544 (WI) 
 
1953-1955 F-100 rolling frame (blasted/painted gray) set up for BB Ford motor (motor mount and 
trans mounts are bolt-ins) w/8” Ford rear axle and dual exhaust - $650.00/obo. 
Call Rick Pribbenow @ (608) 643-2544 (WI) 
 
1963 F-100 short box pickup, CA truck, frame is C-notched in rear w/bags, front disc brake 
upgrade on straight axle, metal work is done, no motor/trans, needs finishing.  Have many new extra 
parts - negotiable.  Call Dwight @ (608) 963-7949 (WI) 
 
1976 Ford truck hood & dash, good condition - $50.00.  Call (309) 897-8227 (IL) 
 
 

    
Floyd Johnson has these cool mailbox toppers and key holders.  They are only $20.00 each or 2 for 
$35.00.  Available are the 48-56 F1/F100 pickups and panels and long/short box Ford unibody 
design.  See Floyd Johnson or call Floyd at (608) 654-5990 to place your order (will ship anywhere – 
you pay actual shipping costs).  Mailbox toppers are gray hammered and the key holders are 
sprayed black textured.  Floyd also has other designs too.  Just ask. 
 
1965 F-350 dually, 6 cylinder, 4 speed, TN truck - $750.00/obo. 
Call Scott Jackson @ (309) 657-8632 (IL) 
 
1955 F-100 panel truck from NV, complete, no rust.  Call Tim Lincoln @ (407) 761-3202 (FL) 
 
1953-1956 Hood Tilt Kits - $250.00 each.  Call Greg Schneider @ (309) 231-3232 (IL) 
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“Thank You” to Bruce Horkey for his continued support of the 

Badgerland F100s Truck Club and “Dash to the Dells 21 & 7th Unofficial Panel Nationals” 



   18 
 
 
 

 
 



   19 
 
 
 

 


